
Summary of Comments Provided at the Public Scoping Hearing 

On November 6, 2019, the Division of Insurance held a public scoping hearing in order to hear 

from individuals and insurers regarding any issues related to the division’s regulations and to hear proposals 

regarding possible changes to those regulations. 

The division received comments and proposals concerning the difficulty in making total loss 

valuations under 3 AAC 26.080. They requested changes to 3 AAC 26.080 and 3 AAC 26.300 in order to 

make it easier for insurers to expand the search when attempting to provide a total loss valuation. 

The division received comments relating to out-of-network benefit level under 3 AAC 26.110(f), 

requesting clarification in the regulations to demonstrate that the policy can provide benefits at differing 

levels. 

The division received comments related to continuing education for Long Term Care insurers, 

stating that the 4-hour biennial requirement is overly burdensome for insurers and is not very beneficial to 

the public. 

The division received comments relating to the annual notice to consumers under 3 AAC 26.615, 

requesting clarification if the notice requirement was still in effect given the amendments to the Gramm-

Leach-Bliley Act in 2015. 

The division will review the comments received and will consider them when making future 

regulatory changes. The division thanks everyone for their input. 

Dated November 20, 2019. 
________________________ 
Lori Wing-Heier 
Director 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

DIVISION OF INSURANCE 

P.O. Box 110805 
Juneau, AK 99811-0805 

Main: 907.465.2515 
Fax: 907.465.3422 
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